From: laura.simpson24@yahoo.com

Sent: Thursday, April 8, 2010 9:13 PM

To: secretary < secretary @CFTC.gov>

Subject: Proposed Federal Speculative Position Limits

Laura Simpson Box 2926 McKinleyville, CA 95519-2926

April 8, 2010

CFTC Comments

Dear CFTC Comments:

I think all trades should be taxed a modest amount.

We need strong regulation to keep bubbles from happening.

Wall Street's speculative trading in oil not only hurts the economy, but hurts every American who pays excessive prices at the pump, for groceries, home heating oil and everything related to transportation.

Sincerely,

Laura Simpson